

SABE Board Meeting

Silver Springs, Maryland
April 8, 2016

Executive Board Present
Tia Nelis, President	(Illinois)
Cathy Enfield, V. President (Missouri)
Chaqueta Stuckey	(South Carolina)	
Ryan Duncanwood	(California)
Darren Morris	(Alabama)

Board Members
Jason Billehus (Montana)
John Britton	(Arizona)
Carrie Varner (Minnesota)
Max Barrows (Vermont)
Eric McVay (Maine)
Anne Fracht	(Massachusetts)
Vicki Wray (Colorado)
Teresa Coleman (Georgia)
Dee Banta (Oklahoma)
Gary Rubin (New Jersey)

Support and Allies:  Juliana Huerena, Glenda Hyman, Heidi Haines, Vicki Turnage, Nancy Ward, Essie Pederson, Bernard Baker, Karen Topper, Teresa Moore, Mike Moss, LaShandra Hines, Charlotte Glover   

[image: ]

Tia welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with introductions.  Special guest Tawara Goode from Georgetown University presented a project called Leadership Institute, focusing on cultural and linguistic competency.  The leadership academy, webinars, and mentoring program are some of the components of the project.  Mentoring will look at the cultural diversity and cultural competence.  No matter where we are from, we all have different cultures.  It could include our sexual orientation, ethnicity, race, social economic, etc.  (Cultural Competence is defined as when trying to reach out to someone, think about where they are coming from).   It is important to use correct language when referring to race.  One cannot always go by skin color, which is why it is important to understand culture.  Sometimes being different is not valued in the United States.  The R-word was used as an example that there is still a lot of work to help people understand how hurtful the word is.  Choose to walk away from people that use the R-word and take an opportunity to redirect someone to correct language.  SABE was reminded to look at all people and be aware of their backgrounds.  SABE needs to think about how policy statements represent diversity.  For the next four years, SABE will partner with Georgetown to help SABE think through more awareness of cultural competence and diversity for which the organization will advocate.  Mrs. Goode informed SABE that Vivian Jackson will be the assigned leader for the mentoring program.  Since there are so many changes happening, Mrs. Good suggested that Georgetown come back to discuss what’s happening with the laws around diversity.  Because of SABE’s participation in the project, one self advocate from SABE will have an opportunity to participate in the Leadership Academy in Santa Fe, New Mexico every year.   Chaqueta Stuckey participated in the first academy in 2015.  Vicki Wray is enrolled for 2016.      

[image: ]
President’s conversation to members included:
Making sure that people who support SABE are kept in the loop of what we are doing.  The following are reminders: 
  Members encouraged to make sure they take back information to states so that organizations that support their attendance know and see what SABE is doing. 
  Keep contact with supporters/funders
  Talk to supporters/funders on a monthly basis
  Invite people to visit the SABE website and visit our face book page

[image: ]
 
Election Assistance Commission (EAC)
SABE has connected with (EAC) Teresa Moore and Anne Fracht will be collecting good and bad stories on voting. Members were asked to share stories on voting.  Voting is very important and the more we can approve the better we all will be when it comes to equal opportunities.  There are still many people who do not vote.  Some people may think that people with intellectual disabilities do not take voting serious.  By participating in these stories, it will help SABE with our voter project efforts.  This helps SABE with showing people that we are independent and can vote.  SABE wants everyone to have a better voting experience.  Members are encouraged to submit stories by Sunday, April 10 for participation in the EAC hearing.  

Committee’s breakout for afternoon business meetings.

[image: ]

Day 2 – Board meeting reconvene on April 9, 2016

A motion was made to approve minutes by Jason Billehus and seconded by Eric McVay. The board amended minutes from the January 29-30 2016 board meeting.     

Tia Nelis, Jason Billehus, Cathy Enfield, Eric McVay, Ryan Duncanwood, Vicki Wray, John Britton, Anne Fracht, Teresa Colman and Dee Banta confirmed for attending the DPS.  Supports attending:  Juliana Huerena, Heidi Haines, Teresa Moore, Nancy Ward, Vicki Turnage, Bernard Baker Shandra Hines.   

[image: ]Tia informed members that SABE have gained partnership with self-advocates from Poland.  Teleconferences have been happening.  A recent presentation was done about sharing the legal history of the self advocacy movement in the United States.  The presenters on the webinar were Tia, Chaqueta, Glenda (supported Chaqueta), Vicki, and Juliana.  Poland self advocates were very interested in sibling movement and legislative. The translation process was explained to members on how the Polish understands our language.   The culture of the Polish was shared and how of telling stories started the process of building our relationship with Poland.  Tia shared there are different ways to get involved in working with other countries.   SABE should consider language and make sure we are not offending another country with what and how we say things in the United States.  For example, SABE sent slides way ahead of time for review by the Polish and they could make suggestions for better words for their understanding.  It was shared that SABE has had relationships with Kolsovo, Canada, and a few others.  AAIDD also sponsors a delegate for international conferences.  The Polish have asked for 5 success stories about self advocacy videos from SABE.  These videos will be selected from OCSS video banks and any member of SABE that wants to share a video. 

Dates for next face to face meeting
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July 7-10, 2016
(SABE Summer Board Meeting)
Orlando, FL.
Wednesday, July 5 & 6 OCSS 8:30am – 3pm
Thursday, July 7 Executive Committee
Friday, July 8 SABE Board Meeting 9am-5pm
Saturday, July 9 SABE Board    9am – 5pm

[image: ]

October 19-23, 2016
(SABE Fall Board Meeting)
Las Vegas, Nevada
Wednesday, Oct. 19 – Voter Project
Thursday, Oct. 20 – Executive
Friday, Oct. 21 – SABE Board
Saturday, Oct. 22 – SABE Board












Project Reports


Employment
[image: ]

Max Barrows gave the report for the RRTC (Employment Project)  
RRTC or Think Work Project – April 2016 Report

The Basics: 4 board members complete Work: Max Barrows, Jason Billehus, John
Britton and Eric McVay and 2 allies Juliana Huerena and Karen Topper.

We meet at least twice a month:

Once just with our team and the liaison from ICI

Once with all the RRTC grant partners.

Webinars: They have an new twist on webinars that typically gets more than 300 people on it each time. They call their webinars “Got 44 Minutes to Think About Employment?” The last one was on Informed Choice and Employment First: What does it Really Mean? Speakers shared a range of perspectives about “informed choice”: how people with disabilities make decisions about work. A peer leader from Vermont was a speaker. Nicole LeBlanc talked about What about if someone with a disability decides they DON’T want to work? Is that OK, or should everyone
be expected to work in the community?      

Videos: Last fall the Think Work video production team saw Max present for Think Work at the AUCD conference. In January, they asked him to come to Boston with a few other local self-advocates to be filmed talking about their jobs and the support they get to work. The videos are still being edited.

White Paper: In December we finished writing a white paper about employment support professionals. It includes John Britton’s personal story about how he got his job. The paper includes advice from self-advocates on what supported employment professional can do to help people find and keep jobs. The staff at Think Work are dealing with copy edit issues and formatting the final version of the paper.

New Paper: Our new white paper will focus on Employment First Policies. So far all that has been written about Employment First has come from researchers. Nobody has really asked people with developmental disabilities what they think about Employment First policies. Our Think Work (RRTC) team is now coming up with questions to ask self-advocates. 

A few ideas we have are to ask:

 What is employment first? And what does it mean to you?

 Where do you get your information about work?

 What do think about your opportunities to work for the future?












Committee Reports


Grassroots
[image: ]

Darren Morris and Ann Fracht provided grassroots report
Grassroots invite local self advocacy groups to SABE board meeting in their state and connect with past SABE board members, update directories. 
Grassroots Report Silver Springs

Members Present:

Darren Morris – Chairman
Ann Frecht
Teresa Coleman
Shandra Hines
Glenda Hyman

State follow up and reached out to:

Indiana was contacted. Groups are strong and they are very active. They are looking to have representation on SABE.

No other states reporting.

Standing Order:

Any state that SABE has a Boarding meeting, we are recommending that state or local self advocate organization be invited to attend on the Friday morning of the board meeting. Be sure to tell people to go to www.sabeusa.org

Update and revise national directory up dated so that people can make the contact with the right contact.
Grassroots will go onsite to a self advocacy supporting organization to promote awareness. (Community Awareness) 


Legislative/DPS

[image: ]
Max  Barrows gave report along with committee members.  
Disability integration act (DIA)
Eric McVay motioned that SABE endorse and sign on to the act.  The motion was seconded by John Britton.
Legislative Committee April 8, 2016

Legislative Committee members met including Cathy Enfield, Max Barrows, Eric McVay
supported by Richard Enfield and Karen Topper

Disability Policy Seminar: Cathy Enfield does the biggest work of this committee
supported by Richard Enfield. She participated on monthly calls with a team of partners who
are organizing the Disability Policy Seminar. 

-Cathy Enfield and Eric McVay supported by Richard Enfield will be representing the Legislative Committee at the Disability Policy Seminar.  They will be presenting a PowerPoint about self-advocacy and SABE during the breakfast session geared for Self-Advocates and whoever else wants to attend.

-Cathy Enfield is doing a breakout session, Understanding Policy in a new Political Climate” with Christian Grasso, AUCD, Jennifer McCue from UCP and Liz Weintraub from AUCD.

-Cathy Enfield is moderating the final Roundtable Forum on State Implementation of the new rules for HCBS. It is a 5-person panel.

Richard Enfield pointed out an alarming session to be held at the DPS. It is a “Roundtable Breakfast on States Constitutional Convention Resolutions. There is a national effort underway to pass state resolutions that could sharply limit the federal government’s powers and spending. This session is a must for anyone from the thirteen target states—AZ, DE,ID, KY, MD, ME, MT, OK, SC, VA, WA, WI, WY—to learn about the threat to disability-related programs posed by a Constitutional Convention and about specific actions that disability advocates need to take.

- SSDI: Last year our committee reported about a threat to SSDI funding. We want to make sure that everyone knows that there will NOT be cuts to SSDI. The funding problem got fixed last November when the Speaker of the House, Raul Ryan, negotiated a budget deal with President Obama that included the fix for the SSDI funding issue.


Today we recommend: SABE should endorse the Disability Integration Act (DIA) is civil rights legislation, introduced by Senator Schumer to address the fundamental issue that people who need Long Term Services and Supports (LTSS) are forced into institutions and losing their basic civil rights. The legislation (S.2427) builds on the 25 years of work done to end the institutional bias and provide seniors and people with disabilities home and community-based services (HCBS) as an alternative to institutionalization. It is the next step in our national advocacy after securing the Community First Choice (CFC) option.

What does the Disability Integration Act do?

-The legislation, when enacted, establishes new federal law - similar in structure to the ADA -that requires states and insurance providers that pay for LTSS to change their policies, provide community-based services first, and offer HCBS to people currently in institutions.

-DIA operates alongside CFC, but these two laws work very differently. CFC is an option
which states can choose. Even though CFC provides money for states to support independent living, many states have not chosen CFC. DIA requires states and insurance providers that pay for LTSS to make real and meaningful changes that support the right of people with disabilities to live in freedom like every other American.

Legislative Committee recommends that SABE sign on to endorse this Bill. Also we ask you to find out about this Bill and ask your Senators to co-sponsor. Request to get your Senators – so far we have New York Senators Shumer and Sen. Gillibrand, Colorado Senator Bennet, Pennsylvania Senator Casey and Vermont Senators Leahy and Bernie Sanders.

ABLE Act: Does everyone know what the Able Act is? It got passed in 2014 and last year
many states passed their own versions of the ABLE Act. At the end of 2016, in many states
people will be able to open ABLE accounts. Now in DC there are 3 new ABLE Act Bills. They basically are trying to make the existing law include more people and work somewhat better. Here is a very brief summary:

- ABLE Age Adjustment Act – Right now you have to get your disability before the age of 26. This new bill moves the age of from 26 to 46.

- ABLE to Work ACT – Right now a person can only save $14,000 in their ABLE account each year. This new bill moves the amount from $14,000 to $26,700.

-Able Financial Planning Act – This bill says that people with disabilities who have traditional “529” tax-free college savings account will be able to take that money and put it into an ABLE account.

FINAL MESSAGE from Legislative Committee - The most important thing you can do it to vote!
[image: ]

[image: ]Policy


Vicki Wray, Bernard Baker, and Gary Rubin presented policy information. 

Will work on getting updated bylaws posted on SABE website. A Mutual of Understanding form will be used in future agreements with partner organizations. A draft confidentiality agreement will be presented to the board at the July meeting. 


Finance	
Ryan Duncanwood and Vicki Turnage presented the Finance report.
Eric McVay made a motion to approve the minutes of the finance report. Chaqueta Stuckey          seconded the motion.  Motion was passed with group vote.   See report attached.  
There are still outstanding payment due from grant with Coleman Institute and Minnesota.  


[image: ]

Finance Committee Report

4/8/16
Attending: Ryan Duncanwood, Darrell Burton, Vicki Hicks Turnage, Mike Smith
	[image: C:\Users\ADM01\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\FUE1ZU4H\8fed2c10e30b36ea57e807bcf8d4c7ed[1].jpg]  Bank Statements and Financial Statements:

	Committee reviewed financial statements from October 1, 2015- March 31, 2016.  See Graphs

In addition, the committee reviewed bank statements and detailed revenues and expenditures for SABE, Project Vote and Our Community Standing Strong and recommended adjustments to Darrell Burton, Financial Advisor. Adjustments included recoding of some expenses to the correct class, addition of a class for the U of Massachusetts Employment Grant, posting of revenues received from Disability Policy Summit fees.  Also he will follow up on payment reimbursement of double charges for Survey Monkey on Essie’s credit card.
	
During the review of accounts receivable the Committee also recommended that Darrell Burton follow up with the University of Minnesota regarding invoices for the self advocacy grant.  He spoke with Jerry Smith and invoices sent again by Vicki in January are being processed.  Also, recommended that account receivable for C. Enfield be written off and James Meadours charges for hotel in January be posted as a receivable revenue.  
	[image: C:\Users\ADM01\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\943LKUJ8\telephone[1].png] Citrix

The committee noted that SABE is paying $10,785 for telephone and teleconferences. If we changed our contract with Citrix to eliminate the 1-800 feature and had people pay for their own airtime, these fees could be cut by at least 65%. It was pointed out the majority of people have unlimited long distance on their desktop phones and cell phones. We have applied for a tech soup account and have been approved.
Juliana spoke with Citrix regarding the transfer of our account.  It appears if we terminate our current account we will lose all of our webinar recordings.  She is in process of discussing other options with the representative.

[image: http://tse2.mm.bing.net/th?id=OIP.Mbfc3579902c9f9cf1b7e4bc9eb76f837H0&pid=15.1]Miscellaneous:
	
[image: http://images.laws.com/legal-forms/business/articles-of-incorporation.jpg?270] Incorporation Fee: 
Darrell will send check to Louisiana to reactivate our incorporation status. 	
[image: http://tse1.mm.bing.net/th?&id=OIP.Mbe19b25153d4ecb08ea40661da2ade9eH0&w=315&h=219&c=0&pid=1.9&rs=0&p=0&r=0] 1099
1099’s were issued by January 31, 2016 to subcontractors that are not non-profits or state entities.
[image: http://photos1.blogger.com/blogger/6604/1037/1600/awesome%20checks.jpg]  Bank Account and Check Writing Schedule

A Swift number (number needed for transfer of funds from Europe to a US Bank) from Chase is needed to process a payment from Poland for webinar and consultation.
It was also suggested to Darrell that he be added to Bank Account to allow easier access to discussing issues with bank. Darrell will check on process to do this.
A formal check writing schedule is recommended to allow for better management of payments. Checks will be written on the 15th and 30th of month.  All invoices and requests for payments should be into Darrell by the 12th and 28th for processing.
[image: http://www.thejccgroup.com/wp-content/uploads/2015/01/qb_logo.jpg]
Reports needed for grants:
Detailed reports and Profit and Loss statements needed for OCSS and Project Vote for October 2015-March 31, 2016. This is needed to process invoices for January 2016-March 2016.

The Finance Committee requests board approval of the following:
[image: C:\Users\ADM01\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\943LKUJ8\0253b815fe1fa666aeb712986287ed81[1].jpg]
Finance report

 
 
[image: http://photos1.blogger.com/blogger/6604/1037/1600/awesome%20checks.jpg]
Approval of formal check writing schedule. Checks will be written on the 15th and 30th of month.  All invoices and requests for payments should be into Darrell by the 12th and 28th for processing.
Notes by:

Vicki Hicks Turnage










	SABE 
	
	
	
	
	

	 Balance sheet 
	
	
	
	
	

	March 31, 2016
	
	
	
	
	

	
	 Assets 
	
	
	
	

	 Cash 
	       115,885 
	69%
	
	
	

	 Accounts receivable 
	         51,895 
	31%
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	



	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	




	SABE 
	
	
	
	
	

	 Balance sheet 
	
	
	
	
	

	March 31, 2016
	
	
	
	
	

	
	 Liabilities and equity 
	
	
	

	 Accounts payable 
	         10,537 
	6%
	
	
	

	 Equity 
	       157,244 
	94%
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	



	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	




	
	 Expense 
	
	

	Business expenses 
	              599 
	0%
	

	Accounting fees 
	           9,843 
	4%
	

	Outside contract services 
	         85,845 
	32%
	

	 Information and technology 
	                77 
	0%
	

	Operations 
	           9,355 
	3%
	

	Other costs 
	                14 
	0%
	

	Travel and meetings 
	         29,722 
	11%
	

	 Total 
	      135,455 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	



	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	SABE 
	
	
	

	







 Financial report 
	
	
	

	 July 2015-Mar 2016 
	
	
	

	
	 Revenue 
	 Expense 
	

	 Project Vote 
	         71,625 
	         55,363 
	

	U of M Employment 
	         10,000 
	              750 
	

	Our Community Standing 
	         68,343 
	         65,000 
	

	Technology Handbook 
	                  - 
	                  - 
	

	 SABE 
	         13,164 
	         13,850 
	

	
	



	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	












OCSS
Report provided by Co-Directors, Chaqueta Stuckey and Vicki Turnage.   A vblog done by Mississippi self advocates was shared with SABE. The introduction vblog on Technology Handbook was shared. Tia suggested that all of the OCSS video should be shared with Maria Town, a staff with the white house division on disabilities.  Everyone encouraged to visit SABE website to reference additional videos.   

[image: ]

Our Community Standing Strong Grant Report April 9, 2016:
Update:
 [image: C:\Users\ADM01\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet Files\Content.IE5\Y60YF16C\YouTube-1[1].png]	Vlog Series:
46 Videos- 5 added since October, 3 Additional Vlogs scheduled to be added by end of February- 1185 Views https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLHe4SX3HJvyt8jUw4e5BzvfquH-2M1rXg
Advisory Meetings and Webinars:[image: ]
[image: ][image: ]
 
Regional Project:
[image: ]
OCSS is working with two other Regional Technical Assistance Centers (NEAT and Southwest Alliance) to produce a series of video blogs that supplement the Technology Handbook.
[image: ] [image: ]
OCSS Advisory Committee and OCSS Staff working on Sustainability Plan
October 10-11, 2016 Decatur, Georgia

[bookmark: _GoBack]


[image: ]Public Relations (PR) 
Carrie Varner provided the report along with team members.  There are a few edits left for the spring newsletter.  This newsletter will come out during the DPS.  All contact information was asked to be provided for any changes or edits.   The committee asked for self advocates to be spotlighted.  Let the committee know after the board meeting ends on today. Need any articles for Fall 2016 newsletter by July meeting.
Other Business
Tia provided clarification that when members are not coming to a board meeting, please notify Juliana Huerena so that charges are not enforced.  If there are more than (3) unexcused absences then those board members in that position will be receiving notices for separation with SABE.  Members are to contact SABE with an official notice if you are unable to attend. Executive committee is tracking attendance.   Members encouraged to have alternates come in their place if unable to attend.  

[image: ]



Carrie reported that her participation with JAVG is almost about to start by the middle of May.
All members attending DPS asked to be a part of all of the activities and make contacts!  Get to know us!

Everyone reminded to get regional reports.  SABE’s responsibility is to get others involved!  

Meeting adjourned.































Balances
Cash	Accounts receivable	115885.0	51895.0	


Liabilities and Equity
Accounts payable	Equity	10537.0	157244.0	
Expenses
Business expenses	Accounting fees	Outside contract services	Information and technology	Operations	Other costs	Travel and meetings	599.0	9843.0	85845.0	77.0	9355.0	14.0	29722.0	

Revenue
Revenue	Project Vote	UofM Employment	Our Community Standing	Technology Handbook	SABE	71625.0	10000.0	68343.0	0.0	13164.0	Expense	Project Vote	UofM Employment	Our Community Standing	Technology Handbook	SABE	55363.0	750.0	65000.0	0.0	13850.0	




Expenses
Project Vote	UofM Employment	Our Community Standing	Technology Handbook	SABE	55363.0	750.0	65000.0	0.0	13850.0	
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